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May 4, 2020 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

EAST RUTHERFORD BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:11-11 (P.L. 2007, c. 53), please take notice 
that, at its regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, June 18, 2020, the 
East Rutherford Board of Education (hereinafter referred to as the 
“Board”) shall meet for the purpose of renegotiating, amending or 
otherwise altering the terms of the employment contract with the 
Superintendent of Schools. 
 

At this hearing, members of the public are invited to submit public 
comments regarding this topic. The Board, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-12(b), 
the “Open Public Meetings Act,” shall not publicly discuss personnel 
matters and shall not respond to comments made by members of the public. 
The Board will give all comments appropriate consideration. 
 

Please be aware that the subject of this hearing retains the right of 
privacy and shall retain all rights regarding defamation and slander 
according to the laws of New Jersey.  The Board shall not be held liable 
for comments made by members of the public. 
 

Copies of agendas are available 48 hours prior to said meeting via 
electronic notice pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-9.1 and posted on the East 
Rutherford School District website – www.erboe.net   
 

The June 18, 2020, Board meeting is planned to take place at 6:00 PM 
at the McKenzie School Gymnasium, 125 Carlton Ave., East Rutherford, NJ, 
07073.  Please note that, because of the COVID-19 pandemic and Governor 
Murphy’s Executive Order 107 (issued March 21, 2020), the June 18, 2020 
Board meeting may be held virtually by using communications equipment 
(e.g., telephonic conference call-in connections, internet streaming, 
etc.) rather than at the McKenzie School Gymnasium.  In accordance with 
the Open Public Meetings Act, instructions for accessing such a meeting 
will be posted on the District website (www.erboe.net) in advance.  All 
are encouraged to check the District website regularly for updates. 
  
 
By Order of the Board of Education 
Lameka Augustin, School Business Administrator/Board Secretary 
 


